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In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2013,
this advisory is issued not for endorsement as per DO 28, s. 2001,
but only for the information of DepEd officials,
personnel/staff, and the concerned public.
(Visit www.deped.gov.ph.)

INVITATION TO PARTICIPATE IN THE 2025 PALAWAN WORLD CHORAL SUMMIT

The National Association of Filipino Choirs, Inc. (NAFCI) extends an invitation to all
choral groups to participate in the 2025 Palawan World Choral Summit. This key event,
aiming to unite, empower, and advance the choral movement in the Philippines, will take

place in Puerto Princesa City, Palawan, on August 13-16, 2025.

Participation of learners and teachers from public and private schools will be purely
voluntary and will not hamper instructional time in compliance with the provision of DepEd
Order No. 12, s. 2025 titled “Implementing Guidelines on the School Calendar and Activities
for the School Year 2025-2026” and DepEd Order No. 9, s. 2005 titled “Instituting Measures
to Increase Engaged Time-on-Task and Ensuring Compliance Therewith” and the policy on

off-campus activities stated in DepEd Order No. 66, s. 2017.

This is also subject to the no-collection policy as stated in Section 3 of Republic Act
No. 5546 also known as An Act Prohibiting the Sale of Tickets and/or the Collection of
Contribution for Whatever Project or Purpose from Students and Teachers of Public and
Private Schools, Colleges, and Universities (Ganzon Law).

For any questions or clarifications regarding the choral summit, please reach out to
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2025 PALAWAN WORLD CHORAL SUMMIT

The National Association of Filipino Choirs, Inc. (NAFCI) will hold the 2025
Palawan World Choral Summit in Puerto Princesa City, Palawan, on August 13-16,
2025.

The Summit aims to unite, empower, and advance the choral movement in
the Philippines. It will consist of the following:

1. 2025 Palawan National and International Choir Festivals — a
thrilling competition as world-class choirs from across the country
and the globe perform in the Philippines.

2. 2nd Boronyugan Festival — a non-competitive choir festival
featuring local choirs serenading the beautiful streets of Puerto
Princesa and surrounding areas in a vibrant cultural atmosphere
in strategic locations.

3. Choral Research and Education Zone — the International Choral
Music Conference will take the participants’ choral knowledge to
the next level by participating in or observing cutting-edge
discussions and workshops

Interested participants can register on NAFCI's website at https://nafci.com/.

Participation of teachers and learners from public and private schools shall
be purely voluntary and will not hamper instructional time in compliance with the
provisions of DepEd Order (DO) No. 012, s. 2025, titled Multi-Year Implementing
Guidelines on the School Calendar and Activities for the School Year 2024-2025 and
DO 9, s. 2005, titled Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged Time-on-Task and
Ensuring Compliance Therewith and the policy on off-campus activities stated in DO
66, s. 2017.

For more information, please contact
National Association of Filipino Choirs, Inc.

Email Address: filipinochoirs@gmail.com
Website: https:/ /nafci.com/
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